
Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 

24 January 2011 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Hilary Davies (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   Anne Stockdale, David Brodie and Bettie Gilliatt 
IN ATTENDANCE:   Mrs S Rao and Mr C Morley
PART ONE – IN THE PRESENCE OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC

11/01  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Edward Kirk and Jonathan Bellis.

11/02  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 6 December  2010 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record 
11/03  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1)  Overgrowing Vegetation – whilst the Parish Council noted that the foliage overgrowing the Littleton Hall pavement had been attended to Members felt that it had not been cut back severely enough and would soon encroach again over the narrow pavement.
2)  Obstruction of Pavement – it was reported that particular vehicles persisted in obstruction the pavement on Tarvin Road, most notably adjacent to no.60.  It was agreed that this would be referred to the police.
3)  10/12590/FUL – Flat 1, Littleton Hall – Remove Existing Out Buildings and   

     Fire Escape to Rear of Property and Erect Single Storey Orangery – it was

     noted that planning permission had been granted for this development.
4) Landscaping to Surrounds of Vicars Cross – the Clerk had obtained quotations for work aimed at containing and tidying the area surrounding the Vicars Cross.  Members discussed the quotation which included treatment with weed killer, laying of a membrane, fixing edging to the area, levelling with hardcore, laying slate chippings and planting of hedging.  It was understood that funding was available via CW&C Councillor Brian Bailey and whilst Members deliberated over certain aspects of the scheme it was suggested that the Clerk contact him to ascertain whether the sum involved was within the boundaries of what the authority could provide.

Action:  Clerk to send copy of quotation to Cllr B Bailey and scheme to be discussed at the next Meeting of the Parish Council.
5)  Planning Application 10/13072/FUL – Littleton Hall Farm – Conversion of    

     Barns to 4 Open Market Houses and Erection of 9 Affordable Houses
As agreed at the previous Meeting, the Parish Council had written to residents in the locality that would be affected by the proposed development, alerting them to the consultation and encouraging them to make their views known.

The Parish Council had received letters from several local residents who were concerned about the application and had submitted the following observations on the proposed scheme to the Planning Officer:-
1.  The application stated the property was vacant.  It clearly wasn't.

2.  Members had concerns that the design of the affordable houses in particular rendered them out of keeping with the area.  They were also very much aware that the design of the affordable housing currently being considered was totally different to the one shown originally and felt strongly that it would spoil the whole character of the area. 
Members were aware that issues had been raised about the design of the affordable units and, should the application be approved, wondered what restrictions would there be on subsequent amendments to the plans.
In addition, there were worries that the affordable homes may end up being priced unaffordably high. Therefore, the Parish Council queried whether it would be appropriate to seek clarity on the status of any housing association that might be involved in the application.   

3.  The proposal stated 26 car parking spaces.  Members had concerns about the impact these vehicles would have on the locality.

11/04  ROAD ISSUES
It was understood that Middlewich Town Council was trying to organise a petition to press the local authorities to take some action about the traffic on the A51.
11/05  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council 
RESOLVED:  that the report of the Clerk be received
11/06   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



254.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        39.000 
3)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Jan  
                              

  30.00  
4)  Litter Warden    28hrs @ £6.31          


                      176.68
11/07  INCOME
RESOLVED:  that the following income be received:-

1)  CW&C – Litter Warden Reimbursement                                        656.24
2)  War Stock Dividend






  15.78

11/08  CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £8.02
11/09   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which included:-
Cheshire West and Chester Council
Draft Rights of Way Improvement Plan 2011-16
New Waste Reduction Campaign

Royal Garden Party

Consultation on CW&C Budget

Rural West Partnership Board

Gowy Community Forum – 8 February 2011 
Standards Newsletter 3
Royal British Legion – Great Poppy Party Weekend

PC N Busby/Inspector P Hodgson – Policing Reports

Came & Co – Parish Matters – Autumn 2010

Cheshire Association of Local Councils 

Local Councils Charter

Decentralisation and Local Government Bill

Newsletters 135 & 136
 Planning Application 10/13072/FUL – Littleton Hall Farm – Conversion of    

 Barns to 4 Open Market Houses and Erection of 9 Affordable House
Letters from C & B Lovering, M & G Jenkins, M P Dartrey.
11/10  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS
RESOLVED:  that the next meeting of the Parish Council be held on 

                       14 March 2011 

11/11   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  The Parish Field – the Clerk reported that he had been contacted by the President of Chester Rugby Football Club who had assured him that all the areas of concern re safety would be attended to.
Action:  Clerk to continue to monitor field 
11/12  MEMBERSHIP OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
RESOLVED :  that Mrs Sarah Rao be co-opted on to the Parish Council  

Councillor Rao duly completed and signed her Declaration of Acceptance of Office and took her seat on the Parish Council, being welcomed by the Chairman.
PART TWO – IN THE ABSENCE OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC

11/13  THE PARISH FIELD
Members discussed the passing the tenancy from father to son in relation to the terms and conditions of the tenancy agreement.
11/14  PRECEPT
The Chairman reported on a meeting she, Councillor Gilliatt and the Clerk had attended at Highways, Backford Hall where she had been informed of the new standards of grass cutting, litter collection and road cleaning that would apply in Littleton from 1 April 2011.  This included the curtailment of funding from CW&C for the Street Orderly Grant which currently funded the Litter Picker.

Members therefore had to take account of this when setting the Precept for 2011/12.  CW&C proposed a monthly sweeping of litter on the A51 and the By Pass together with a fortnightly sweep for Fir Tree Lane, Grove Gardens and Littleton Lane.  They undertook to keep a watching brief on this.

Members felt that there was still a requirement for the use of a Litter Picker, especially in respect of the A51 where motorists often discarded litter as they passed through.
RESOLVED:  That i)  the Parish Council fund litter Picking for 2 hrs per week 

                                   wef 1 April 2011 

                              ii)  an increased Precept of £3,500 be requested from CW&C

Action:  Clerk to check contract of Litter Picker

             Clerk to inform CW&C of Precept amount

             Clerk to contact Litter Picker
RESOLVED:  that the Parish Council request a Precept of £3,500 for the ensuing 

                       year
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